
LARP MEETING MINUTES FOR SEPTEMBER 19, 2024 

 
 

Introductions/Announcements – Nancy Volpert, Co-Chair and Minty Siu-
Kootnikoff, Co-Chair – Minty and Nancy appear in same Zoom box to verify 
our compliance with County rules that facilitators have to be physically 
present in a publicly posted location.   
 
Meeting Protocols -Before we begin this meeting, please be reminded that 
this is an open and public meeting. Therefore, anything discussed are not 
protected by any type of confidentiality. Any client identifying information 
should not be presented. Please avoid discussion of personal cases as well. 
If you need additional resources, please contact the co-chairs after this 
meeting. 
 
LEGISLATIVE ISSUES 
 
Remember that the Governor has until 9/30/24 to sign or veto bills. At this 
point in the legislative year, everything is either “dead,” “enrolled” (passed 
out of legislature and pending on Governor’s desk) or “chaptered” (signed by 
Governor as new state law). 
 
For state updates, please check the bill chart.   
 
Note that although AB1799 died, the Mandatory Reporting Task Force made 
recommendations that were adopted by the Child Welfare Council, and 
which includes the concepts from AB1799. 
 
As to local City updates, there will be no DART report.  CIFD’s RFP was due 
on September 4 and they expect to have contracts in place for January 1.  
The Human Trafficking report is being written. 
   
Nothing new from City Council 

As far as County motions, all reports have been written, Solis’ February 
motion being reviewed at LAHSA 
 

III. EMERGING ISSUES – let us know by 5th day of month 
We’ll talk legislative ideas during the November meeting 



Jerilyn suggests discussing AI, but really Adam Dodge is the expert on 
“nonconsensual image sharing” and we might not have more to contribute in 
this forum 
Minty wanted to talk about law firms soliciting TRO defendants before then 
are served and the jeopardy in which that places victims 
  

IV. FOLLOW UP FROM PREVIOUS MEETING ITEMS –  

As to the motion regarding restructuring of the Board, the increase in 
number of Supervisors is not controversial, but the elected executive 
manager is; we need to see if we can find a speaker on the topic 

DV Legal Services funding – no issue pending at this time, just a matter of 
timing 

  
VI. PUBLIC COMMENTS  

 
Jerilyn hopes to get City Hall lit up in purple for DVAM.  Stay tuned. 
 
Nancy reminds us that the season for major holidays is nigh, so for the sake 
of inclusivity, please be mindful of your scheduling of meetings so as not to 
exclude your Jewish colleagues. 
  

VII. NEXT MEETING is scheduled for October 17, 2024 at JFS Hope offices 
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